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Chief Executive’s Message

And so, we come to the end of yet another half term here at the Wessex Learning Trust, and what a pleasure
it is to be back to a much more normal feeling Christmas term. Although we’re not totally back to business
as usual, it has been wonderful for learners to be able to enjoy some of the traditional Christmas activities in
their classes.

This edition of the newsletter is packed full of activities and achievements from across our schools, and | am
really excited to be able to share everything they’ve been up to with you. The sheer range of stories on
display in this edition are testimony to the quality of education the Trust is so proud to provide: nurturing
the whole child, and encouraging inquisitiveness and a desire to learn.

One particular high point this term has been welcoming Winscombe and Sandford Schools into our Trust at
the start of December. Having worked closely with these two fantastic schools for so long now, it’s wonderful
to finally be able to properly welcome them into our family.

Outside of the day-to-day however, it is worth emphasising that COVID is still here and that we must continue
to work hard to keep each other safe. This means sanitising hands, wearing masks and doing your bi-weekly
Lateral Flow Tests (where applicable). If we do this now, we are hopeful for another normal term in the new
year.

As we approach the Christmas break, | hope you can all look back on what you have achieved so far this year
and look forward to what you have to come in the remaining two-thirds of the year. | am incredibly proud of
everything | see going on in all our schools and | can’t wait to welcome you back for more in January. Stay
safe and have an enjoyable and relaxing Christmas!

Coming Together to Remember

On November 11th learners and staff across our schools stopped to
remember those who have given their lives in conflict. Schools
organised a number of events to give children time to reflect, as well
as learn about remembrance and the sacrifices our forebears made.

At Hugh Sexey, learners discussed the meaning of remembrance and
took part in the work provided by the Commonwealth War Graves
Commission. This saw each tutor group learning about how other
nations remember and examining other days and symbols used.

Axbridge children spent time recognising the importance of
respecting and honouring the sacrifice others have made for their

future through activities in class, and in a whole school remembrance service. As part of this, Year 4 learner
Oscar gave an exceptional and moving rendition of the Last Post on his Trumpet before the school took part
in a traditional silence.

Elsewhere, our schools could all be seen with beautiful displays of poppies - for instance made from plastic
bottles at East Brent and Fairlands. Also at Fairlands, the children went on a Remembrance parade around
the school, with some learners wearing their Cadet, Scouts, Cubs, Guides and Brownie uniforms. The parade
ended with a guard of honour and two minutes silence marked with the Last Post.

At Kings of Wessex, representatives from all of the Trust schools were invited to join them for a memorial
service. Reverends Burns and Motion led staff and learners in prayer and reflection before Year 13 learner, Joe,
sounded the Last Post on the Trumpet and a two-minute silence was held. Following this, wreaths were laid
by representatives of each school in the Trust, as well as the four house groups at Kings.
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Last year, the Griffins class at Lympsham First School
were upset when they discovered that their favourite
tree had been cut down in the neighbouring park, so
they decided to write to the Parish Council to find out
why. The council replied and said that they were also
sad to have had to cut the tree down, but unfortunately
it had become unsafe. However, following the class’s
letter the council promised to plant a new tree in its
place and invited the class to come and help. This term,
joined by Councillor Brian Gooding, the children
helped plant the new cherry tree in the park which will
grow to provide fun for generations of children in the

Learning about Diwali

To celebrate Diwali, the children at Shipham
School were delighted to welcome the fantastic
‘Same, Same, Different’ Theatre Company who
introduced them to the Diwali story of Rama
and Sita. The story was creatively bought to life
using their beautiful puppets and traditional
musical instruments. The children had a
wonderful time and were completely
mesmerised throughout, even getting to join in
with parts of the performance. Thank you to the
actors for such an amazing experience!

All the children at Draycott and Rodney Stoke First
School have been enjoying outdoor adventures with
Miss. Green from Wild & Green Outdoor Learning.

Miss. Green has been coming into the school every
Monday to work with the children to give them
experiences of risk taking, problem solving and
child-initiated learning. Sawing, hammering, drilling,
building shelters, bug hunting, fire lighting and
making Christmas decorations have all been on the
agenda and ensured the children had a great time
learning about themselves and the great outdoors.

Thank you to Miss. Green and everyone at Wild and
Green Outdoor Learning for the incredible
opportunity!

Learners at the Kings of Wessex this term featured on an ITV
News report about their work at the local ‘Artichoke Furniture
School’ where they have been learning carpentry skills under
the tuition of master craftspeople. The class teaches the
learners new skills for their DT coursework, as well as helping to
keep traditional methods alive. Read more about it here.



https://www.itv.com/news/westcountry/2021-11-19/the-furniture-school-fighting-to-keep-traditional-woodwork-alive
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Don’t forget that you can follow us on
Twitter, Facebook, Instagram, and
LinkedIn - Just search @WessexTrust
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Our Academies will return on Wednesday 5t January 2022




